

Salmon Hockey All Association Board Meeting Agenda
November 19, 2025 6:00-8:00 PM
Snack Shack

Members in attendance: Jessica Santos, Willow Griffith, Greg Roach, Travis Seaberg, Betsy Pace, Makala Balliett, Frances Mueller, Mallori Wing, Carrie Stokes, Skeet Townley

Others present: Beka Criner, Robert Crispin, Teva Bragg, Rian Lason, Ryan Larson

Call to Order & Roll Call

Call to order at 6:06 PM

Approval and/or Correction of Minutes

Motion made, seconded, passed to approve November 19, 2025 meeting minutes.

Public Comments (3-5 minute max)

Agenda Amendments

Locker room assignments

Kath Oldham requesting Family Skate Night this Saturday 5-7 PM

Reports

President Report

The first games were awesome with great attendance. The next Board Meeting is December 17, 2025.

VP Report - No update

Treasurer Update

Everything Ice was paid.

Rink Manager Update

Need to cover the south end with something; Robert is looking into a more permanent tarp. The new rink is a huge efficiency improvement for maintenance and power/water. We need to hire a company to go through the compressors and chiller, and automate the system. Robert will collect bids. Compressor 1 needs a rebuild, compressor 2 will need one soon - next summer or at the latest the summer after. Recommended to buy 10 new curtains to shade the ice (early season/late). We need to remind all divisions they need a zam driver for practices; looking for more. New people go see Robert to get trained on the 25th 6:00 PM. Robert is stepping down after this season and willing to help train a replacement.

Rink Upgrade Committee Report

We need to extend the roof for rain/snow on the existing penalty box building. Robert will look at it and come up with some ideas. Starting to brainstorm ideas about how a new penalty box building could look. Should ask about a building permit.

Registrar

122 youth sign ups, 28 adults, 2 scholarships awarded, and registrations are still trickling in. Mallori needs birth certificates for the new kids, and will ask managers to get them. Many kids need concussion screening still; Willow will email Jenny to get times available.

Tournament Manager

None

Advertisement Coordinator

Rian has a list of the signs that need to go up. Chris has the materials to make the new signs.

Referee Representative

The ref clinic went really well. 13 people attended, 2 instructors. Willow will look into the grant for ref development.

Old Business

- Code of Conduct Signs - They are up and look awesome.
- Skills camp – Raquel Konz - No update
- New locks for Snack Shack
 - Skeet will make 10 new keys.
- **Accounts:**
 - **Saveway:** Managers have access
 - Frontier Credit Union: Not done yet
- Tires - They are gone, Scott from the dump came to pick them up - ideally the city and the county will split the cost, otherwise it will be a couple hundred bucks.
- Wood - We will get ½ to 1 cord at time, we will be able to buy it at cost.
- Lockerroom assignments seem to be fine
- Bleachers - No update
- Girls Tournament name – Fritz
 - Bob Berasi Memorial Tournament Going with this name

New Business

- Shamrock vs Saveway (Action item)
Managers met with Ashley Woolf to go over all the snack shack stuff. In the past, drinks came from Linger (weekly), everything else came from all over. It will be less work, time, and money to start using a food delivery service. Katie Kaufman

said Shamrock Foods can deliver all our items with a \$1000 minimum or \$25 delivery fee.

Motion made, seconded, passed to start using Shamrock for Snack Shack food and drink delivery.

- Square vs Venmo (Action item)

IAHA does not allow Venmo; Square would be better for tracking all sales. Beka is willing to get this set up.

Motion made, seconded, passed to start using Square for Snack Shack sales.

- Beka talked about the new jerseys. Not the color we wanted but all the coaches and most of the players like them. They ended up being more expensive than our initial quote. Frances will write an email explaining our issues.
- Beka talked about using the 50/50 raffle tickets to cover new jerseys next year. We decided 6 tickets would cover a new jersey.
- Beka asked about doing Pioneer Skate Night at the upper rink on January 15 from 5:30 - 7:00.
- On behalf of Kath, Betsy asked about doing a Family Skate Night this Saturday from 5:00 - 7:00; all agreed.
- 2nd floor committee - Carrie will work on putting banners up, etc.
- Filming platform
We should build a crow's nest on the new penalty box, and whomever is up there needs to sign a waiver. We should put on a class about what to do and what to say when filming video of games - Teva would do that for people who are interested.
- iPad cellular service
Livescoring and Square need internet. Mint Mobile could be used, we could do 6 months at a time. We will need an Ipad for Square.
Motion made, seconded, passed to get internet for 2 devices and buy an ipad for Square.
- Volunteer batch hours
We will talk more about this next meeting.
- Rink calendar - Betsy talked about the new Google Calendar we can all access and post on the SHA website.

Public Comments (if not past 8pm)

Adjournment

Motion made, seconded, passed to adjourn at 8:13 PM.

The Executive Session lasted from 8:13 to 8:30 PM.